Aprender Tucson

Southside Community School

2701 South Campbell Avenue

Tucson, AZ 85713

Board Meeting Minutes

Held Monday, March 28, 2022 at 4:00pm
Board Members Present:
Christine Curtis, Board President – video conference

David Gill, Board Member – video conference

Melissa Costa, Board Member – video conference

James Christopher, Board Member – telephonic

Eleonor Francis, Board Member – video conference

Absent:
None
Others Present:
Molly Gannon, Principal – video conference

Cheryl Perry, Health Director – video conference

Zia Lunden, SPED Director – video conference

Takara Tatum, Teacher – video conference

Michael Hitchcock, Teacher – video conference

Erica Garcia, Instructional Assistant – video conference

Mary Aguirre, Instructional Assistant – video conference

Virginia Siefring, Parent – video conference

Coraima Samani, Parent – video conference

Anonymous – video conference

1. Call to Order. The meeting was called to order by Ms. Curtis at 4:03 p.m.

2. Introduce and discuss and approve Family Life Sexual Education Curriculum

Miss Gannon summarized the regulations and guidance for schools that provide sex ed instruction, including the requirement for parents to provide written permission in order for students to participate. Mrs. Aguirre provided a Spanish translation of the entire presentation. The curriculum being recommended was adapted from the TUSD Family Life curriculum and includes information on biology and healthy relationships. 

Mr. Christopher asked whether alternative academic activities would be offered for students whose parents refused to provide written permission; Miss Gannon confirmed there would. Ms. Curtis commented it might not be fair or possible to expect permission from all parents in the absence of a Spanish version of the curriculum. Ms. Samani asked what grades the curriculum would target, and Miss Gannon clarified it would be 4th-8th grade, with different, age-appropriate materials for each grade bracket. Ms. Francis asked whether it would be possible to have a Spanish version of the curriculum in time for the Wednesday meeting, to which Gannon responded it would only be possible if TUSD already had a version available. Ms. Aguirre offered a verbal translation in Spanish of any portion of the curriculum materials during the meeting for interested participants. Mrs. Costa added that the full materials in English were also already posted on the school website and available for viewing for families. Gannon posted a visual Spanish version summary of the curricula during the meeting and added that it would also be posted to the website for reference.
3. Discuss revisions to the ESSER III budget outline

Gannon summarized proposed changes to the ESSER III budget including finalized costs for AC upgrades, an additional teacher support role, and reducing summer school funds to two years rather than three. Support staff would still be available to offer enrichment activities during the summer.

4. Discuss revisions to the COVID-19 masking policy

Gannon summarized the proposal to discontinue the mandatory mask policy, showing a visual presentation of current Pima County recommendations. She then shared the results of a survey including respondents from staff, parents and students. About 75% of all participants agreed masks should not be required, at least temporarily, while local infection rates remained low. Gannon showed the TUSD mask policy updated on March 28. According to the policy, TUSD decided mask wearing would be optional as long as the level of infection remained low, recommended when infection rose to a medium level, and required when levels returned to high infection rates.

Francis observed that symptomatic students would not need to be required to wear masks because they would be sent home according to the current policy. Siefring shared her concern of how it could be determined if symptoms were indeed a sign of COVID infection, or other condition. Gannon confirmed that symptoms could be due to allergies, for example, so each occurrence would be handled on a case by case basis. An anonymous parent asked whether only symptomatic students would continue to be sent home, or if there would be mandatory quarantining of students who had been in close contact. Gannon assured the parent they would be notified in case close contact had occurred, but those students would not be required to stay home unless they became symptomatic. Perry clarified that quarantine mandates would also depend on each individual's vaccination status and other factors. Mr. Hitchcock argued that outside of the school, few people were wearing masks, yet the rates of infection remained low across the county, so that going unmasked didn't appear to significantly increase risk at this time. Also, he added that masks interfered with classroom instruction, and that both TUSD and the state of California had already gone the way of unmasking. Curtis shared that several other countries including China had begun to show increased rates of infection, a trend that would likely have a stronger impact on communities with lower rates of vaccination. 
5. Call to the audience


No discussion.
6. Meeting adjourned at 4:47 p.m.

Motion: Mr. Christopher moved to adjourn the meeting. Ms. Francis seconded the motion.
In Favor – Ms. Curtis, Ms. Francis, Mr. Christopher, Mrs. Costa, Mr. Gill
Opposed – None
